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Dear Brothers and Sister in the Lord:  
 In mid-May at the Vatican, Pope Francis ordained 
nineteen new priests for the Church Universal.  His homi-
ly and personal reflections during the Mass offer a keen 
insight into the gift of Holy Orders for the church today.  
Allow me to share some of them. 
 “Our sons have been called to the order of priests.  
It will do us all good to consider carefully the position to 
which they are to be promoted in the Church….Jesus 
Christ chose some of His followers to carry out publicly 
in the Church a priestly ministry in His name on behalf of 
mankind, continuing His personal mission as Teacher, as 
Priest, as Shepherd. 
 “Indeed, for this reason He was sent by the Father, 
and He in turn sent into the world the Apostles, and then 
the Bishops and their successors.  Priests are co-workers 
of the order of Bishops, to whom they are joined in the 
priestly office and are called to serve the People of 
God….They are called to be molded into the likeness of 
Christ, the Supreme and Eternal Priest…sharing in the 
priesthood of their Bishop, to preach the Gospel, sustain 
God’s people, and preside at the rites of worship, above 
all the celebration of the Lord’s sacrifice, that is, the    
Eucharist. 
 “My beloved brothers and sons…You must apply 
your energies to the duty of teaching in the name of 
Christ….Share with all mankind the Word of God you  

 
received with joy.  And for this reason, read and meditate 
on the Word of the Lord.  Believe what you read, teach 
what you believe and put into practice what you teach.  
You should never deliver a homily without much prayer, 
with the Bible in hand.  Do not forget this.  Let the doc-
trine you teach be true nourishment for the People of 
God:  when it comes from the heart and arises from pray-
er, it will be fruitful. 
 “…Know what you are doing and imitate the mys-
tery you celebrate.  In memory of the Lord’s death and 
Resurrection, carry Christ’s death within you and walk 
with Him in newness of Life…You will celebrate the  
liturgy and offer thanks and praise to God throughout the 
day, praying not only for the People of God, but for the 
whole of humanity….These are the affinities proper to 
priests:  close to God in prayer, close to the bishop who is 
your father, close to the presbytery, to others priests, as 
brothers without excoriating each other (speaking ill of 
each other), and close to the People of God.” 
 His words should help us all understand the Gift 
of Priesthood among us and the call for each of us to 
mold our hearts after the Good Shepherd.  
 
 May the Lord bless and keep you close to Him, 
Monsignor 



Liturgical Ministers Schedule 

Parish Information  
  Monday  

6/3/2019 
Tuesday 
6/4/2019 

Wednesday 
6/5/2019 

Thursday 
6/6/2019 

Friday  
6/7/2019 

Saturday  
6/8/2019 

 
 

St. Mary  

 

NO MASS 
 

NO MASS 
 

NO MASS  
 

NO MASS  
 

 

NO MASS 
 

2:30-3:30  
Confessions  

 
 

St. Ambrose  

 

8:00 AM 
Poor Souls  

 
NO MASS  

 

 
NO MASS 

 

 
NO MASS 

 

 
8:00 AM  

Poor Souls  
 

 
8:00 AM 

Poor Souls  
 

4:00-5:00 
Confessions  

 
   Other  
   Locations 

 
 
 

 
 

 
NO MASS 
AT THE 

HOSPITAL  

  
NO MASS 

AT 
KEYSTONE 

WOODS  
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June 8th & 

9th 

 
Sat. 4:00 PM 

St. Mary 
 

 
Sat. 5:30 PM 
St. Ambrose  

 
Sun. 7:30 AM 

St. Mary 

 
Sun. 9:30 AM 
St. Ambrose 

 
 

 
Sun. 11:30 AM 

St. Mary 
 
 

 
Mass              

Intentions 
  

 
Teresa 

Hattabaugh 

 
Ronnie Menestrina 

 
Pro Populo  

 
Betty Webster 

 
Veronica Olguin  

 
Reader 

 
Allan Raver  

 
Dan Novak  

 
Amy Sczesny 

 
Greg Kalisz 

 
Elena Cruz 

  
Eucharistic  
Ministers 

  
  
 

 
Mary Rhoten 

Cheryl McKinney  
Joyce Stoner  
Joan Sauter 

Paul McKinney H  
 
 
 
 

 
Janice Martin H 

Keith Olson  
Regina Albrecht 

 
Carol Buckner 

Mike Burns 
Lora Mueller 

Irv Noll  
Josh Noll H 

  

 
Pat Backous H 

Rosie Graybill H 
Mary Lavelle 

Rick Pitts  
Francis Robinson  

Rita Robinson 

 
J. Cervantes 
Nancy Flores 
Jose Ibarra 
M. Pacheco 

Leonel Sierra H 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 

  
 

Servers 
  

 
Katie Greene  
Brent Layton 
Cory Layton  

 
Alan Martin  
Tony Martin  

 
Carolyn Pitts  
Leah Shaul  

 
Vanessa Harrold  
Lilian Villegas  

 
Jonathan Limon 

Y. Rodriguez 
Roxanna Sierra 
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PARISH COMMUNITY NEWS 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Visit our website  - www.https://stambrosestmary.org                                               
On Line Giving— visit us at the following:                                                              

    St. Ambrose—https:// www.osvonlinegiving.com/272 
                                                    St. Mary—https://www.osvonlinegiving.com/13 
 
 
 Are you 70 1/2 or older and looking for a tax break?  Did you loose your contribution deduction?   
Do you  make withdraws from your IRA?  “IRA owners age 70 1/2 or older can transfer up to $100,000 per 
year to an eligible charity tax-free.  The transfer can count as their required minimum distribution for the year.  
Funds must be transferred directly by the IRA trustee to the eligible charity.  For details, see Publication 590-
B.”  As sited from the IRS website.  You should consult your own tax, legal or financial advisors before 
engaging in any transaction.  
 
 
SPECIAL INVITATION—On Thursday, June 27, Bishop Doherty invites anyone interested in learning about 
his vision for the diocese to attend a special meeting at St. Mary church in Muncie (2300 W. Jackson St.) from 
9AM until Noon.  This meeting is for all registered persons in any of the parishes that make up the Muncie 
Deanery (of which the city of Anderson is a part). The purpose of the meeting is to learn more about future 
planning and possible parish configurations for our diocese. 

 El jueves 27 de junio, el obispo Doherty invita a cualquier persona interesada en conocer su visión de la 
diócesis para asistir a una reunión especial en la iglesia St. Mary en Muncie (2300 W. Jackson St.) desde las 9 
am hasta el mediodía. Esta reunión es para todas las personas registradas en cualquiera de las parroquias que 
conforman el Muncie Deanery (de la que forma parte la ciudad de Anderson). El propósito de la reunión es 
aprender más sobre la planificación futura y las posibles configuraciones parroquiales para nuestra diócesis. 
 
Open House 
 There will be an open house in recognition of Reverend Robert Klemme to celebrate his retirement and  
service to God.  Please join us on Sunday, June 30th from 2:00 PM until 5:00 PM at the St. Patrick’s Church 
Hall, 502 S. Michigan, Oxford, Indiana. For further information and questions please contact Wilma at 765-583
-4835 or Sally at 765-583-2137.   
 
 
 
Weekly Scriptures:   
 Sun.  Acts 1:1-11, Emp 1:17-23, Lk 24:46-53;  Mon.  Acts 19:1-8, Jn 16:29-33; Tues.  Acts 20:17-27, 
Jn 17:1-11a;  Wed.  Acts 20:28-38, Jn 17:11b-19;  Thurs.  Acts 22:30, 23:6-11, Jn 17:20-26;  Fri.  Acts 25:13b-
21,  Jn 21:15-19;  Sat.  Acts 28:16-20, 30-31, Jn 21:20-25 

 

Stewardship 
St. Ambrose               $     4,447  
YTD                            $ 164,354 
NTD                            $ 273,000 
Roofs Matching Fund $     8,347 
 
St. Mary                     $     7,775  
YTD                            $ 196,496 
NTD                            $ 378,000  
Renovation Fund         $          40 ($174,132 of $330 K) 



4 SPIRITUAL  LIFE 
 
Eucharistic Adoration 
 St. Mary Adoration is on Thursdays from 2:00 to 7:00 PM. 
 Santa Maria la Adoracíon de Santa Maria es los jueves de 2:00 a 7:00 PM. 
  
Welcome to our faith family: 
 Irvin Lozano, infant son of Miguel and Sully Lozano, baptized May 25th, 2019 at St. Mary.  May God 
Bless them and their family with years of health and happiness amongst us!  
 

Save The Date 
Corpus Christi Celebration is June 23 from 12:50 PM to 5 PM 

All in the community are invited as we process with the Blessed Sacrament from St Mary Church to St Mary 
Cemetery and on to St Ambrose. 

The procession will conclude with Benediction at St Ambrose and a cookout! 
You can walk any or all of the procession or meet us at St Ambrose. 

All details are on the fliers posted at both Parishes! 
 
RCIA:  Faith journeys twist and turn through life.  The Rite of Chr istian Initiation of Adults is the path 
that leads to a relationship with Jesus Christ in His Church.  If you are not baptized or want to know more about 
how to become Catholic,  this is the place for you!  You are invited to come find out more without pressure, and 
your questions are welcomed.  We meet Tuesday evenings in the school annex at Holy Cross North from 6:30-
8:00.  Call either parish office if you are interested.  
 
MEMBERS OF ST. AMBROSE AND ST. MARY PARISHES NOW MEET TO REFLECT ON THE 
COMING SUNDAY’S MASS READINGS each Tuesday from 9:30 AM until 10:30 AM at Pr imrose  
Retirement Communities,  1118 W Cross St. on the 2nd floor in the first meeting room to the left as you get off 
the elevator.  It is handicapped accessible.   

 
FEAST of PENTECOST 

TRADITIONAL LATIN MASS 

St. Joan of Arc Church 
3155 S. 200 W. Kokomo, IN  
Sunday, June 9th at 1:30 PM. 

Celebrant Father Andrew DeKeyser 
Latin Chant sung by Saint Dunstan Schola Cantorum  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



OUTREACH 
 
St. Vincent de Paul will be at the church doors next weekend to accept your  donations.  Please remember  
those less fortunate than ourselves, as some are in desperate need.  
 “We Can Care” - Is a Collaborative Ministry of St. Ambrose and St. Mary Churches in Anderson for St. 
Vincent de Paul.  The boxes will be at the entrances of both Churches to receive your donations.  Monetary  
donations can be placed in the orange boxes.   
 The collection on June 8th/9th will be Jam/Peanut Butter.  Your participation will be greatly appreciated 
by the hungry families of Madison County.   
 
June Events at the Knight of Columbus 
 June 8th– Fish Fry from 5-7:30 PM $10.00 for adults and $5.00 for children.  
 June 15th-Chicken Fry from 5-7:30 PM $10.00 for adults and $5.00 for children.  
The hall is located at 1225 Main St.  across from the library.  These will be our last dinners until September. 
Please come and enjoy a delicious dinner and make them a  big success for the Knights.  We will start collecting 
items for our annual rummage sale at the end of June.  The sale is August 8th thru the 11th.    
 
 Special Intentions—Parishioners of St. Ambrose and St. Mary will pray for you and your special inten-
tions.  Call Betty Worden (642-0824).  You do not have to give your name.  Please call Betty if you can help with 
the prayer line.            
        
 The Catholic Community of Anderson Soup Kitchen Ministry is in need of men and women willing to 
prepare soup for the Soup Kitchen Ministry.  There are five openings at this time.  All supplies are furnished.  
You prepare the soup at home and return the soup to Holy Cross North school annex.  For more information call 
Ron Cole at 779-4302. 
 
 
 
 
Please Pray For … 
Please remember in your prayers all those who are ill or injured, especially the sick and elderly in our parishes: 
The Military:  Josh Fisher , son of Gary and Kathy; Pvt. Jalen Lewis US Army, son of Stephanie Akin; Spe-
cial Mark Schulten, Sergeant Joseph Schulten, Matthew Schulten HM3, grandsons of Cathy Thompson;  Michael 
Shane Carter Air Force, grandson of Marllon and Emily Carter;  Srgt. Brock Acra stationed in California US Ma-
rine Corp. son of Greg and Sonia Acra. First Lt. Sean Scally, 82nd Airborne, grandson of Tom Chezem, United 
Arab Emirates.  

If you have a family member who is in the service and called to active duty and would like to add their 
name to a list for special prayers, please call the rectory and give us this information.  Let us pray for PEACE 
World Wide.  God Bless us all! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“God mounts His throne to shouts of joy; a blare of      

trumpets for the Lord.”  

(Psalm 47:6) 
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                    South Campus                                                           North Campus                                                 
                    Pre-3 thru Grade 1                                                    Grades 2 thru 8 
                    2825 Lincoln St.                                                         325 E. 11th St.  
                    765-642-8428         www.holycrossschool-anderson.com      765-642-1848 
  
 

United in faith and rooted in Catholic identity, Holy Cross School encourages students to 
achieve their personal best in academics and model Christ in service and faith.  

 
  
 Students may now enroll in PreK 3 & 4 year old classes.  Child Care and Development Fund 
(CCDF) & On My Way PreK accepted!  Call the office today!  Get a jump on learning!  There are a few 
more seats available in grades K-8th.  Holy Cross School is the only Indiana Department of Education “A” 
rated school in Anderson!  Come be a part of our Catholic School! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

      Young Church 
2019 National Catholic Youth Conference registrations available now!! 

Call Janice Storey at 644-8467 or janicestorey9@gmail.com if you are interested. 

 
 

Vacation Bible School 
June 17-21 9AM - Noon at Holy Cross South - St Ambrose 

4 year old - 4th grade and parent volunteers! Sign up now at either rectory. 
Adult volunteers are needed in several areas before and during VBS week. 

please contact Janice Storey to join the team janicestorey9@gmail.com or 644-8467 
A few spots still remain! Stop after Mass or call the rectory! 

 
     

 
 



DESDE EL PASTOR 
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Queridos Hermanas y Hermanos en el Señor: 

A mediados de mayo en el Vaticano, el Papa Francisco ordenó diecinueve sacerdotes nuevos para la Igle-
sia Universal. Su homilía y sus reflexiones personales durante la misa ofrecen una visión profunda del don de las 
Ordenes Sagradas para la iglesia de hoy. Permíteme compartir algunos de ellos. 

 
“Nuestros hijos han sido llamados a la orden de los sacerdotes. Nos hará bien a todos considerar 

detenidamente la posición a la que deben ser promovidos en la Iglesia ... Jesucristo eligió a algunos de sus segui-
dores para llevar a cabo públicamente en la Iglesia un ministerio sacerdotal en su nombre en nombre de la human-
idad, continuando su Misión personal como maestro, como sacerdote, como pastor. 

 
“De hecho, por esta razón fue enviado por el Padre, y él a su vez envió al mundo a los Apóstoles, y luego a los 
Obispos y sus sucesores. Los sacerdotes son colaboradores de la orden de los Obispos, a quienes se unen en el ofi-
cio sacerdotal y están llamados a servir al Pueblo de Dios ... Están llamados a ser moldeados a la semejanza de 
Cristo, el Sacerdote Supremo y Eterno ... compartiendo en el sacerdocio de su obispo, predicar el Evangelio, sos-
tener al pueblo de Dios y presidir los ritos de adoración, sobre todo la celebración del sacrificio del Señor, es de-
cir, la Eucaristía. 
 

"Mis amados hermanos e hijos ... Deben aplicar sus energías al deber de enseñar en el nombre de Cristo ... 
Comparta con toda la humanidad la Palabra de Dios que recibió con alegría. Y por esta razón, lee y medita en la 
Palabra del Señor. Cree lo que lees, enseña lo que crees y pon en práctica lo que enseñas. Nunca debes entregar 
una homilía sin mucha oración, con la Biblia en la mano. No te olvides de esto. Deje que la doctrina que usted 
enseña sea un alimento para el Pueblo de Dios: cuando viene del corazón y surge de la oración, será fructífera. 

 
“… Sepa lo que está haciendo e imite el misterio que celebra. En memoria de la muerte y resurrección del 

Señor, lleve la muerte de Cristo dentro de usted y camine con Él en la novedad de la vida ... Celebrará la liturgia y 
ofrecerá gracias y alabanzas a Dios a lo largo del día, orando no solo por el Pueblo de Dios, sino por toda la hu-
manidad ... Estas son las afinidades propias de los sacerdotes: cerca de Dios en oración, cerca del obispo que es tu 
padre, cerca del presbiterio, de otros sacerdotes, como hermanos sin excoriarse (hablar mal el uno del otro) ), y 
cerca del Pueblo de Dios ". 

 
Sus palabras deben ayudarnos a todos a comprender el don del sacerdocio entre nosotros y el llamado a 

cada uno de nosotros a moldear nuestros corazones según el Buen Pastor.  
 
Que el Señor te bendiga y te mantenga cerca de Él,  
Monseñor. 




